
Neighborhood Watch 
Board of Directors’ Meeting 

Columbia Police Department Conference Room  
March 12, 2007 

 
Name Present Absent 1st 3 year 2nd 3 year Expire

Conrad Howe X  X  09/08 
James Russell X  X  09/07 

      
Brenda Campbell X   X 09/07 

      
Dan Adams X  X  09/08 
Arthur Rikli X   X 09/07 

      
Jim Dyer X  X  09/08 

Mike Hayes X     
John White  X    

 
The mission of Neighborhood Watch is to provide information and 
assistance which encourages neighborhood involvement to be effective 
watchful neighbors with the goal of reducing crime. 
 
Meeting called to order at 8:10 AM by Mr. Howe. 
 
Approval of:  February 2007 meeting minutes approved as written. 
 
Treasurer report: Mrs. Campbell reported that on February 28, 2007, the bank 
balance was $887.86.  
Old Business 

 
Web – Page: The Web page is up and running. Part of the crime statistics 
has a format problem and Mike needs to send Sam the information in a 
different format. Add a page for upcoming events and a page for special 
events. 
 
Fund Raising: Officer Hayes asked that the board add Quaker Oats to 
the list of Business. Mr. Howe reported that he has not heard back from 
Sam’s club yet. 

 
Home Show: Officer Hayes has gotten several calls about the Captains 
training since the home show. He also had several good comments about 
the flyer that was handed out. 
 
Cost of printing: Mr. Adams reported that General printing was the only 
one welling to print 500 – 1000 of the pamphlet “Neighborhood Watch 
Guide”. General printing quoted $969 for 500 or they would do 1,000 for 
just a few dollars more. Mr. Adams is going to see if he can make contact 
with Farmers Insurance Group to see if they still supply this guide. 
Farmers are the ones who put the guide out originally.  



New Business:  
The board interviews two prospective for the three openings on the board. 
 
Dr. Richard Heimburger is a retired plastic surgeon. He has had a practice in 
Columbia and doing some teaching. He lives in Thornbrook subdivision and is 
active in getting Neighborhood watch going in Thornbrook. 
 
Richard “Dick” Gray is a former city manager for Columbia. He has always 
thought that Neighborhood watch and crime stoppers were excellent programs. 
He lives in the Highlands. 
 
A motion was made to appoint Dr. Heimburger and Mr. Gray to the board until 
September when they will be voted on and will start their first full 3year term. 
Motion passed and the board welcomed them on board. 

 
 
Other Business: 
Officer Hayes reported that Water & Light would be moving out of the 3rd floor of 
the building. That floor will then be renovated and the Community Services will 
be moving to that floor. So the NW board meetings will be moving from the 
conference room. Also the board may need to some other site also while 
renovations are going on. Officer Hayes is going to look into the Armory meeting 
room. 
 
Officer Hayes also reported that a member suggested that Captains be trained to 
do the basic membership training. The board discussed this possibility and 
thought it was a good ideal. 
A motion was for Officer Hayes/ committee to proceed with setting up and the 
feasibility of captains doing the basic membership training. 
 
Officer Hayes passed around the informational flyer that sent out to all schools 
promoting the Safety Poster Contest. See attachment 1. 
 
Report from Sgt White & Officer Hayes 

Officer Hayes reported that his report was done during the Old, New, and 
other business. He did say that Sgt. White was sick but that he had 
another prospect for the last opening on the board. 

 
 
 Motion made to adjourn – motion passed meeting was adjourned at 9:25 am  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
Jim Russell  
Secretary 
 
Next meeting will be April 9, 2007 
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